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F 
         ellow Lions, winter is here with a fury! After  
         enjoying a mild fall and December, January  
         reminded us that winter can be harsh. This  
month, we were hit unexpectedly with a big snow  
storm! Tens of thousands of homes were without 
power for up to a week or more. Major roadways 
     were blocked or clogged for more than 24 hours, stranding 
           motorists in life-threatening situations. Sadly, some dear 
               souls were lost. I sincerely hope that each of you were 
               able to make it through with a minimum ordeal. And to 
              think that, in my last newsletter, I wrote to you about  
            Lions being resilient and resourceful. We are indeed and 
      well equipped for the challenge! 
 
        I know District 24-L clubs have standing  
       commitments for charitable needs. Lions  
       have become dependable contributors of  
      our time and resources to many worthwhile  
      needs in our communities and beyond. Certainly,  
      I hope you can continue your great Lions efforts as we 
     continue to overcome COVID. I also want to urge you, 
    when challenges threaten our friends and neighbors, to 
    look for ways you can fly the Lions banner and help 
   them. Our local communities are our primary source of 
  income when we host fundraising events, and when there 
is a call to give back, letôs answer that call. It may entail monetary 
contributions for rescue and assistance programs, or giving our 
time to food preparation and distribution to the hungry. It may  
entail providing transportation to folks needing to get to health-
care providers or the grocery store. Or, it may entail being part of 
a concerted effort to check on those who are shut in their homes. 
       Consider joining with other community organizations as  
          partners in providing service.  
 
            There are many opportunities for Lions to be Lions é to 
           serve our fellow man. I know you are up to the task! After 
         all, the Lionôs motto is, ñWe Serve!ò  

JOEL 
KENDALL 
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    Save the Date ñ 99th Lions Virginia State Convention 

                           APRIL 28 THROUGH MAY 1, 2022 
 

                                          Click here to read more. 

Be resilient. Be resourceful. Be safe. Be Lions! 

http://www.valions.org/
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0a4da8ad2fa3ff2-fredericksburg
https://district24l.files.wordpress.com/2022/01/state-convention-package.pdf
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      Need Some Service Ideas?  
 

H 
ere are some ideas you may be able to use if your club is looking 
for something new or something to enhance your current service 
activities. Remember to always report your activities in MyLion 

(training is always available). 

             Ç Prepare meals as a donation to local homeless shelters or church organizations. 
          Teams of ten assemble meals like mac and cheese or rice and beans. It takes a couple of 
       hours to prepare, box them up, and deliver through a local outreach program. This activity  
can be scaled up or down based on your club size. 
 
Ç Serve a dinner/lunch monthly at a homeless shelter. This can be as easy as ordering a dozen pizzas. 
 
Ç Organize and pack backpacks and deliver them to school children. 
 
Ç Organize vision and hearing screenings in local 
schools or private daycare centers. Work with the 
School Nurse Coordinator to introduce the program. 
 
Ç Reach out to local hospitals to assist childhood 
cancer patients and their families. Pediatric cancer is 
one of LCI's goals. Help with expenses for travel, 
lodging, blankets, and toys. Support The Fairy God-
mother Project. 
 
Ç Make no-sew blankets for children, the homeless, 
and hospital patients. 
 
Ç Collect plastic bags and plastic film. Each 500 
lbs. given to Trex (the outdoor deck company) results 
in a donation of a nice Trex park bench, which can  
be given to a local park, library, senior home, or other 
location. This is a great idea for partnering with 
schools and religious organizations. 
  
Ç Volunteer at a free clinic. 
 
Ç Contact local schools for literacy programs  
and other opportunities to read to children or donate 
books. 
 
Ç Collect and donate clean, old pillows. Repur-
pose them into something usable. Natural stuffing, 
such as feather and down, can be composted for  
natural degradation. Donate pillows to animal shel-
ters, homeless shelters, charities, and thrift stores. 
 
Ç Check with your local Parks & Recreation  
Center for volunteer opportunities. 
 
Ç Contact your local Humane Society  
and volunteer to help with the 
fur babies or with paperwork. 

The Story of the Grateful Starfishes  
 
One morning, an elderly man was walking 
along the beach when he noticed a young 
boy picking something off the sand and 
throwing it into the sea. As he got closer, 
the man realized the child was throwing 
stranded starfishes that had washed up on 
the shore back into the breaking waves.  
Approaching the boy, the man asked what 
he was doing. òThe starfish will die if 
theyõre still on the shore when the sun  
rises,ó he replied. 
 
Perplexed, the old man said, òBut thatõs 
pointless! There are countless miles of 
beach and thousands of starfish. It doesnõt 
matter how many you return to the water, 
you canõt make a difference.ó 
 
Unfazed, the boy bent down, picked up  
another starfish, and tossed it into the sea.  
òIt matters to this one,ó he said. 
 
Moral of the story:  
No matter the odds of success or the scale 
of the challenge, your actions can make a 
difference. Itõs better to light a candle than 
to curse the darkness. Every little bit 
counts. Doing something to make a posi-
tive change is always better than doing 
nothing!  
 
No matter what effort you put forth,  
remember, Lions make a difference!  

 
Printed with permission: Newman, Danny, Goals and 
Ambitions, August 11, 2021 
https://www.whatsdannydoing.com/contact 

https://www.fgpinfo.org/
https://www.fgpinfo.org/
https://recycle.trex.com/
https://www.whatsdannydoing.com/contact
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F 
ellow Lions,  
As we flip  
the calendar 

from January to  
February, I become  
more excited knowing that  
warmer weather is on the way. I donôt know about 
you, but January was particularly challenging for me 
and my family, not only with the resurgence of Covid, 
but my household was without power for five days 
during the most recent winter storm. So longer hours 
of daylight and warmer temperatures will be a relief 
and herald renewed energy and activity on my part. 
 
Hopefully, as we progress from winter into spring,  
we will be able to feel more comfortable meeting in  
person and be able to resume our service activities. 
Despite the impact of Covid on our activities, District 
24-L Lions responded in grand fashion. We are  
currently ahead of last year with increased member-
ship and member retention, and clubs are reporting 
service activities. As I visit the clubs in our District, it 
has been heartwarming to see the outpouring of  
inspiring service. 
 
On a personal note, I especially applaud those Lions 
Clubs that, during this past winter, were involved with 
donating food, volunteering at a food pantries, and 
volunteering at homeless shelters. Obviously, the 
need is great and, unfortunately, will never end. 

  
 appy Valentineôs Day to all of our 
 Lions and a big welcome to all of our  
 new members. We are happy that you  
have joined us. We hope you also will join us  
at our Winter Conference on February 4-5 in  
Culpeper! Itôs a great opportunity for new Lions to  
learn all about District 24-L and to enjoy the classes, the 
silent auction, and the other programs. 
 
Our membership numbers continue to grow as many clubs  
have added seven or more new Lions to their numbers.  
However, we have lost more than we have gained due to  
deaths, Lions transferring to different clubs, and Lions  
giving up their memberships. We still have time to add to 
our ranks before June 30, 2022. Remember to ñJust ASK!ò 
  
As a reminder, here are just a few ways to recruit: 

 Write a welcome letter from your Club President. 

SALLY 
KENAVAN 

Thank you, Lions, for answering the call to serve. 
 
We all know that our future resides with adding new 
members. They will, with their new ideas and energy, 
rejuvenate our clubs and our District. A new club 
  creates potential ð potential leaders, potential 
    service, and potential recruitment. I am Member- 
       ship Co-Chair of my club and when I conduct  
      orientations, I tell the new members that one of 
   them will be President in three to five years. And, itôs 
true! New members come with new energy and new 
ideas. 
 
Sometimes it is easier to start a new club than to bring 
new members into an existing club. So be on the 
watch for individuals who have a common interest or 
perhaps a younger demographic. LCI has offered us 
many different options for a community to have a Lions 
club, including one that is traditional, virtual, specialty, 
or branch. I would recommend using LCIôs resources 
when you think about starting a new club. If you have 
ideas, please donôt hesitate to contact me as I would 
love to help. 
 
I have so enjoyed this year, visiting clubs, meeting new 
members, hearing new ideas, and sharing those ideas. 
I have enjoyed meeting leaders from other Districts 
and comparing challenges. I have been astounded 
with how much I have learned and how my emails 
have increased from about 25 a day before June to at 
least 75 a day. There is so much still to learn on mem-
ber recruitment and retention, leadership development, 
club service reporting, and financial support of LCIF. I 
have always had a goal of learning at least two new 
ideas a day. So, you can imagine, I am living my best 
life, and I want to thank you all for this opportunity.  
 Yours in Service and Friendship  

YOU 
will be 
President 
in 

3-5 years! 

      Bring co-workers to a meeting. 

                  Hand out invites to a 
       free dinner with a program. 

  Ask each member to send 
             three names to the Member- 
            ship Committee. 

        Pass out M&M candy to  
        remind members that 
                    ñMembership Matters.ò 

                    Contact all members 
              who have resigned in 
              the past three years and 
             invite them to a meeting. 

                    Send your clubôs 
     newsletter to guests. 

Who will recruit for your club if you do not! 
Do NOT ever give up! 
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       LCIF Campaign 100 Update 
       By Lion James V. Cech, District LCIF Chairperson 
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Click to 
read 
more. 

P 
         lease keep in your prayers the Lions and their families in the Kingdom of Tonga.  
         The Lions have responded to the tsunami caused by the underwater volcanic  
         eruption that has brought crippling havoc to Tonga and the surrounding area.  
As I mentioned last month, LCIF and individual Lions clubs are responding to many  
communities in desperate need. Clubs and individual Lions are asked not to specify  
a particular need/event when donating because when those needs no longer exist,  
donations can be available to meet other disasters. When donating, indicate  
ñUnrestrictedò or ñDisaster Responseò and let LCIF direct funds to the current need,  
be it in Virginia or in Tonga, ñWhere there is a need, there is LCIF.ò 
 
We are in the 3rd quarter of the last Lion Year of Campaign 100. Since December, 2021,  
District 24-L has recorded additional donations of $13,000, bringing our Campaign 100  
total to $481,000. We are only $18,000 from our district goal of $499,000. Events that will  
benefit LCIF, like the Montclair Lions Texas Hold-em tournament on March 13, will help us  
reach our District goal. If you have an event where a portion of the proceeds will be donated to  
LCIF, please let me know so we can promote it to our fellow Lions. Thank you! 

CLICK THE BOXES FOR 
MORE  INFORMATION 

 

GOAL: $ 499,000 

TO DATE: $ 481,000 

TO GO: $ 18,000  
 

During my Club and Zone visitations, I continue to enjoy your kind  
hospitality and the exciting news of our District service and fundraising 
activities. I have scheduled visits to another 33 clubs and five Zones to 
provide insights and information on LCIF and District Club Community 
Grants that are available. Iôm also reminding the District of DG Joel 
Kendallôs desire for 24-L to qualify for 100% Club Campaign 100 partic-
ipation. There is no minimum club donation amount needed to help  
24-L qualify for this recognition.   
 
Iôm encouraged by the reception of a new donation opportunity that I 
continue to share during my presentations, which is the Lions Legacy 
Society program. This program helps to ensure my/your estate makes 
a future donation to LCIF so that my/your years of service can continue 
after we are gone. A legacy gift can be modified at any time and 
demonstrates your desire for Lions to be considered in your estate 
planning. Although a Lions Legacy Gift does not count towards Melvin 
Jones balances, it does count towards our Campaign 100 fundraising 
goal. Please contact me for more information. Lion Vicki Davies and I 
will have a table at the Winter Conference and look forward to meeting 
with you.  
 
Individual and Club donations should be sent directly to LCIF, 300 W. 
22nd Street, Oak Brook, IL 60523-8842. Please indicate the  
name of your Club - ñ24-L Campaign 100 Unrestricted.ò 

https://app.e.roar.lionsclubs.org/e/es?s=94443966&e=759144&elqTrackId=320bc4c47118450db330ff5e51511b5f&elq=7cf456bbe51842a381fee69f50422e92&elqaid=19255&elqat=1
https://app.e.roar.lionsclubs.org/e/es?s=94443966&e=903386&elqTrackId=320bc4c47118450db330ff5e51511b5f&elq=afac535dd9664eeaa361b3eab4659171&elqaid=22256&elqat=1
https://app.e.roar.lionsclubs.org/e/es?s=94443966&e=903386&elqTrackId=320bc4c47118450db330ff5e51511b5f&elq=afac535dd9664eeaa361b3eab4659171&elqaid=22256&elqat=1
https://app.e.roar.lionsclubs.org/e/es?s=94443966&e=927674&elqTrackId=320bc4c47118450db330ff5e51511b5f&elq=c90396ea41ec41f4a720b1357daf937c&elqaid=22600&elqat=1
https://app.e.roar.lionsclubs.org/e/es?s=94443966&e=954372&elqTrackId=320bc4c47118450db330ff5e51511b5f&elq=5eb9324f20034da5ab6a9040bd2bc8b3&elqaid=22711&elqat=1
https://app.e.roar.lionsclubs.org/e/es?s=94443966&e=944711&elqTrackId=320bc4c47118450db330ff5e51511b5f&elq=007caba400c9478c8a2589ae35989b4d&elqaid=22701&elqat=1
https://app.e.roar.lionsclubs.org/e/es?s=94443966&e=944876&elqTrackId=320bc4c47118450db330ff5e51511b5f&elq=3276abfa88904275b02d15beb564f10c&elqaid=22811&elqat=1
https://app.e.roar.lionsclubs.org/e/es?s=94443966&e=939063&elqTrackId=320bc4c47118450db330ff5e51511b5f&elq=5570969c86464dc08fe6975cc30ae46c&elqaid=22769&elqat=1
https://app.e.roar.lionsclubs.org/e/es?s=94443966&e=939063&elqTrackId=320bc4c47118450db330ff5e51511b5f&elq=5570969c86464dc08fe6975cc30ae46c&elqaid=22769&elqat=1
https://app.e.roar.lionsclubs.org/e/es?s=94443966&e=908257&elqTrackId=320bc4c47118450db330ff5e51511b5f&elq=dfd7ad965c134354be7b0929191a7800&elqaid=22460&elqat=1























